Minutes of the meeting of the CICA Housing Committee September 18, 2007 at 7:15 at the Parish House

Present: Mabel Doughty, Bob Earnest, Beth Howe, Herb Maine (at the end) and Ruth Slagle

Absent: John Wilson

Visitors: Pommy Hatfield

Next regular meeting: October 16, 2001 at 7:15 at the Parish House.

1.  Update not needed.

2.  Rental Policies for 226 South Road

Eligibility requirements: Bob circulated a new “version 5” of the eligibility requirements.  It followed the revised Islesboro model in adding a mission statement and removing some of the language about occupation and residency.  Mabel moved, seconded by Bob that the eligibility requirements be adopted.  Passed unanimously.  The adopted eligibility requirements are attached.

Application form:  The group worked through the draft rental application.  Having relatives on Chebeague will be removed as a criterion.  Ownership of “property” should be clarified to include “land” and “a house” since these might be evaluated differently.  Discussion of whether the rent presently paid is a relevant piece of information.  It was left in.  Discussion of property assets; add “cars” and have the applicant explain such assets.  Add a signature page at the where the applicant allows CICA to verify the information in the application and attests that it is true.   The application will ask for an income tax form and will require an inspection of the applicant’s existing rental.  The question was whether this should involve notice or not.  Beth said she would ask Islesboro Affordable Properties what they do.  Look for a federal or state housing application to see if there is anything else that should be included.  The group agreed that applications will not be public records.  In addition the application will be for the rental “program”, not just for a single property.  The applications will be kept on file and can be updated.

Bob moved, seconded by Mabel that the application be adopted subject to minor changes before October 1.  Passed unanimously.

For 226 South Road there will be an announcement in the October Calendar that applications are being accepted.  They should be available at the Library and on the CICA website.  They should be submitted by October 15 to Beth as CICA Secretary.   The decision will be made by November 1.  Between now and October 15 the Housing Committee members should think about who might be asked to serve on the selection committee.   Send names to Beth. The committee will be made up of two CICA Board members and three non-CICA people.  We need to have five people willing to do it by October 15.

Lease:  Beth had circulated a draft lease.  It will be taken up at the next meeting.

Maintenance:  It was agreed that the tenant will do or arrange for mowing and snow plowing.  Bob will continue for the time being as the contact person for the tenants in case there are maintenance problems.

3.  Other 226 South Road items

Front door and up-to-code-repairs:  Bob will talk with Jeff Putnam and John Wilson about arranging to get together to get these things done.

Process and timing of application and rental decision: done, above.

4.  Possible next project

Wayne and Arlene Dyer: Bob is going up to look at the portable classrooms tomorrow.  Beth still has to ask Jim Phipps about designating the land specifically for affordable housing.  Someone suggested talking with Wayne and Arlene about whether they might consider their present house for affordable housing.  

Ray Newcomb house:  Bob said he and his architect had examined the structural viability of the house some more.  The cellar is not wet; it has a sump.  There is a concrete shoring up of the foundation that looks solid.  The sill is rotted in places.  If the price were low enough Beth and Bob were both interested in getting the house and land just to keep it in the possible affordable market.  But the house would need a lot of renovation and the problem is who would do the work.  CICA has not made any effort yet to organize volunteer building help.  Ruth said that Bath has people working for the Town who assigned by the justice system to do community service; maybe it would be possible to arrange for construction that way.

Beth will talk with Genesis about whether they would consider a loan for 2 to 3 years if the idea were to hold the house for a while and do the work several years out.  Mabel will talk with Jeff and Beth Putnam about how they found the house to live in as it is now.  Bob said he thought Jeff might be interested in doing building in the off season and it would be possible to ask him if working on this house would interest him.

Herb came in near the end of the meeting and the various decisions and assignments were explained to him.  

Respectfully submitted,

Beth Howe

